## RESOLUTION HONORING THE MEMORY OF THE LATE MARY E. BLACK

WHEREAS, on November 10, 2013, this community lost one of its outstanding community leaders with the death of the late Mary E. Black at the age of 88;

WHEREAS, Black was an alumnus of Dudley High School and North Carolina A&T State University;

WHEREAS, Black served as President of the Arlington Park Neighborhood Association since 1984;

WHEREAS, as an advocate for the Arlington Park Neighborhood, Black was instrumental in the construction of the Village at Arlington Park housing development;

WHEREAS, Mary E. Black Drive in the Village at Arlington Park was named in her honor;

WHEREAS, Black was an advocate for the community and had overseen the rehabilitation of historic houses in the area;

WHEREAS, the City Council wishes to express its sense of loss and its sincere appreciation and gratitude for the many years of dedicated public service rendered by Mary E. Black, the outstanding contributions she has made to the community, and the legacy she leaves.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GREENSBORO:

- 1. That the City Council hereby expresses, on behalf of the citizens of Greensboro, a deep sense of loss and a feeling of respect and gratitude for the life of Mary E. Black.
- 2. That a copy of this resolution shall be delivered to the family of the late Mary E. Black as a symbol of the gratitude of the people of Greensboro for her many contributions to this community.